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SUBJECT

Approval of the annexation of certain parcels of real property into Fire District 38.
BACKGROUND
The owners of certain parcels of real property adjacent to Fire District 38 would like the district to annex their parcels into the district, to obtain the benefit of both the fire protection provided by the district and the lower insurance rates and greater availability of insurance coverage that would result from annexation. The parcels are located in Council District Three.
According to Fire District 38, “The Fire District currently has no pre-existing financial obligations or indebtedness which the property owners of the newly annexed area would be obligated to assume.” See 6 November 2006 letter from Fire District 38 Commissioner Steve Parsons to Council Clerk Anne Noris (included in Attachment 5 to this staff report, which consists of the materials submitted by Fire District 38 in support of the proposed ordinance).
As required by RCW 52.04.031, the owners of “not less than sixty percent of the area of land included in the annexation petition” have filed a petition for annexation with Fire District 38. A copy of the district’s resolution approving the annexation is included in Attachment 5.
As provided by RCW Chapter 36.93, the Washington State Boundary Review Board has also approved the proposed annexation, as stated in the board’s 30 October 2007 letter to Fire District 38, a copy of which is included in Attachment 5.
SUMMARY OF THE PROPOSED LEGISLATION

Proposed Ordinance 2007-0640 would approve the annexation of the parcels in question into Fire District 38. The legal description of the parcels is contained in Attachment A to the proposed ordinance (Attachment 4 to this staff report), which is based on the description contained in the Fire District 38 resolution approving the annexation.
ANALYSIS

According to the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, the proposed annexation appears to comply with the applicable legal requirements, based on the information provided by Fire District 38.
REASONABLENESS
Passage of the proposed ordinance as amended would be constitute reasonable policy and fiscal decisions by the Council. 
AMENDMENTS

Body amendment A1 (Attachment 1) and title amendment T1 (Attachment 2) would correct the name of the fire district, which was changed by Ordinance 15376 to “Fire District 38.”  In addition, amendment A1 would supply the missing attachment A to the proposed ordinance.
INVITEES

None
ATTACHMENTS
1. 2007-0640 Amendment A1
2. 2007-0640 Title Amendment T1

3. 2007-0640 Proposed Ordinance

4. 2007-0640 Attachment A to Proposed Ordinance

5. Supporting materials provided by Fire District 38
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